URC newsletter

SPRING 2015
From the Club Captain:

Hello all, and welcome to the new season of summer rowing. It certainly makes for a pleasant change not to
have to wrap up warm for every outing.

Our first formalised Learn-to-Row programme is underway, and we have eight novice masters rowers finding
out that rowing is not as easy as it looks, but a whole lot of fun. Thank you to all the club members who are
involved in looking after our novies and making them feel at home at URC. Conditions on the water have been a
bit tricky thus far, and the recent high winds are not the only challenge. The competitive season is
underway,and the Reach is very congested again. There have been some close calls already, so please be careful
out there.

With the club membership steadily increasing, so is the pressure on our plant. A new single has been added to
the fleet, but we will need to start fundraising soon for more fours/quads and doubles/pairs. This will mean a
redesign of our shed as well, as more racking will be required. In other words, the increased membership will
mean more hands are required to keep things ticking over, and we welcome any contributions people can make
to the day-to-day running of Union RC.

Plans are underway to increase our participation at RNZ events at
Ruataniwha, and we would also like to run another ‘training camp’ off
site, perhaps at Lake Opua or Lake Brunner, to combine a chilled
weekend in good company with some decent outings in the boats. So
watch this space, and check our Facebookpage for further updates. In
the meantime, enjoy your time out on the water, especially during
these hectic weeks leading up to Christmas.

Cheers, Dorle

[in bow seat on the way to gold in the E double at Masters Nationals!]
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N;iinber 13: unlucky
for everyone after the

race was abandoned

It’s been a long time coming, after a shed was
first suggested as a Kaiapoi base for the club
after the Kerrs Reach facility was seriously
damaged in the 2011 and 2012 earthquakes. The
Total Span shed was purchased several years
ago, but getting it on site proved challenging,
requiring protracted discussions with various
parties including the neighbouring croquet club,
the Waimakiriri District Council and E Can.
President Neville Youngman has led the lengthy
negotiations and it’s largely to his credit that the
shed is finally on site.

The shed is named after a long time Union
Rowing Club benefactor who left a trust fund for
the club’s benefit.







RUC What did we learn?

sm‘( In short, we need to compete as much as we can. Considering that this was the first 1000m regatta
- that the club has entered in 2015, the results were even more outstanding. Compared to the
amount of racing many North Island crews are exposed to, Union was punching well above its
weight at these Masters Nationals. With World Masters a year and a half away, watch this space.
Regatta planning is already underway.
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